FHC Parent Club Meeting
December 12, 2023

Notes

5:30 pm Exec Bd Updates
Celebrations!

*
*

*

Varsity Basketball won their first game. Freshman has won 3 in a row.
Standing room only for winter band concert

o Lots of kids making it to state competitions (more than other schools)
One senior got accepted into a PT program at Rockhurst and has a baseball
scholarship!

Poinsettias -
o Made $100 - only sold 15 - on the list to sell next year (Kelly R)

. Craft Fair

o Jamie sent email to all the crafters that the date is set- Saturday, October 5, 2024
o No update on 2023 Craft Fair
m Still don’t have custodial invoice

Conference Meals
o Did all the classes pay for Conferences? Juniors - Maybe waiting on Freshman
and Sophomores to pay the juniors ($100 per class)
Golf Cart Update -

o Plugininfo from original agendaThanks to EVERYONE for all of their help!!
It was a great team effort and would not have been possible without each
of you!!

m Profit - over $11,500!!!
e Over 800 tickets sold
e #1way to sell was email then social media. Chamber of
Commerce boosted our sales at the end - 2 emails sent to
previous raffle purchasers and social media posts
e Should have checks for all classes in January
e Winner sent raffle tax to Stephanie (Treasurer for 2025)
o Still need to pay for golf cart once his check clears
m Jennette will pass on nitty gritty details if someone wants to take
this on for next year.
e To Increase profits
o Not hiring media company and doing more in house
o using our own web site for FHCPC and making a
page for golf cart raffle... paying our own web
designer



o Creating our own signs, canva for social media, QR
code, vinyl sign

5. Liliana’s. - January 2024 - Freshman class is in charge of this and working Shawn @
Liliana’s. It will be two days and nights (Tuesday lunch & Dinner, Wednesday lunch & Dinner)
o Kelly Richter will try to have it be verbal and/or electronic so we don’t have to
show a post card

6. Chamber of Commerce
o Does anyone know if we can go to Chamber meeting- Tina M threw it on the
table.
7. Spirit Wear has been ordered and will be sold on January 4 - Academic Night. Joanna

needs a couple more people to sell. The night starts at 6 pm- arrive around 5:45 pm to help
sell.
8. Donuts
o Junior class sold 65 dozen by the beginning of the 3rd lunch - Venmo was
popular so make sure you have a QR code
o February 9, 2024

m  Submit order online through the website, take tax letter with you to pay for
it- Suggested Order 80 dozen (seniors sold 60 and juniors sold 65 by the
very beginning of 3rd lunch period)

m There is a button to click fund raising - pick up location. Call store 2 days
after online order is placed to make sure they got it. They need the tax
letter every time.

m Joe Campbell & Jennette Barker can help on February 9.

m  Bring QR code for your class for venmo.

m Get gloves and napkins from parent club closet.

9. Trivia Night- Saturday, February 17 (new night - Fish Fry is on Friday nights in Feb)
(] Tina is going to start meeting with her Trivia Night Committee SOON
m  Needing help with finding sponsors and donations
m  Maybe set up a zoom meeting next week
o Each class needs:

m to find 2 sponsorships for rounds. $100 each. Tina has the list of
sponsors from last year

m 3 raffle baskets ($75 per basket)

10. 6:00 pm - Mr. Warner- Update from Admin
[J Final Exam Prep

[J January 3-9 - Review for finals. Some review packets may come out before
Christmas Break.

(J January 10 full day - 3 finals,

[J January 11 & 12- 2 x half days. Late start - 8:10 am Dismiss at 11:30 am - 2
finals each day




[J Buses will run as normal schedule. 7:20-8:10 am students can study or talk to a
teacher.

[J Mr.Warner answered questions about final exam exemption letter that was sent
to Dr. Leake Here is the letter from Dr. Leake
[J Academic Night - January 4
[J A December to Remember - Theme days for staff - meals, snacks, supports unity,
celebrating and saying thank you for everything we do. Admin may reach out to Parent
Club for help next year! (i.e. Hot Chocolate Bar or some other food or token of
appreciation).
[ Climate Survey - staff and teachers - District questions and Building adds their own
questions - every questions came back above 80%, many in the 90%+ range
[J 3rd quarter survey students and parents
[J SRO is leaving at Christmas break - pursuing a career change
[ Office Shannon Schaper has been filling in and transitioning - Cottleville PD

Next Meeting
5 pm with Dr. Leake- meet in counselor's office

5:30 pm with Exec Bd - meet in counselor’s office
6:00 pm - General Meeting - In the Library


https://docs.google.com/document/d/1k3UyFWSvSgFRAIw7HJ891nrRIj3CRm16A4GttjXc5hQ/edit?usp=drive_link

